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02/05/25 

 
Dear Parents and Carers,                   

 

Welcome back to the summer term and what a great start! The children have settled back in and the 

sun has been shining. Year 6 started the term on their outdoor residential at St. George’s House, 

Georgeham and Year 5 ended the Spring term in London. Both groups were amazing and represented 

the school brilliantly, with their enthusiasm, respectful behaviour and determination to experience as 

much as possible (more details below). Well done to all the children and thank you to the adults who 

supported these trips. 

   

We thank you for your ongoing support of the school and your child/ren. Remember, if you have a 

concern, idea or question, please contact us via families@langtree-school.org straight away so we can 

work with you to support the best outcomes for the children.  

 

Follow this link to see your child’s class learning map for the Summer term. 

https://www.langtree.devon.sch.uk/web/curriculum/628383  

 

Please see below important dates and information that you may find useful.  
 

Monday 5th May Bank Holiday Monday – No School 

Wednesday 7th May NHS visual screening – Reception children  

12th –15th May Yr6 SATS week 

Wednesday 14th May  After school club CANCELLED - Staff training  

Tuesday 20th May  2pm-3.15pm Nursery Taster session  

26th May –6th June  Half term holiday 

Monday 9th June Back to school  

23rd-26th June Year 6 transition days with GTS 

Wednesday 2nd July  Sports Day  

Friday 4th July GTS Year 5 Taster Day (organised by GTS) 

Friday 4th July  Year 5 taster day at GTS  

Wednesday 9th July  Sports Day reserve date  

Wednesday 23rd July  Last day of term – Summer Holidays! 

 

Executive Head Teacher 
Melanie Smallwood 
Head of School  
Sarah Rushworth 
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Please see the Spring/Summer 2024/25 menu on the school website or here. 

 

Please access your childs weekly home learning here. 

 

 

Reminder: School Gates 

The gates are opened for drop off at 8.45am and closed at 9.05am, for pick up the gates are opened 

at 3.30pm and closed at 3.45pm. Please close the gate behind you at all other times to keep our 

children and staff safe. 

 

 

Bank Holiday Monday (5th May) – No School 

Please note that this coming Monday (5th May) is a Bank Holiday, therefore there is no school. We 

return to school on Tuesday 6th May. 

 

 

SATS W/C 12th May 

The year 6’s will be embarking on their SATS very soon, they have all worked very hard and we wish 

them the best of luck in their exams. 

 

 

Afterschool Club – Wednesday 14th May – CANCELLED 

Please note that Afterschool Club will not be running on Wednesday 14th May due to staff training. 

 

 

Half term - 26th May – 6th June 

Just a reminder that the upcoming May half term holiday is two weeks long. We return to school on 

Monday 9th June. 

 

 

Our PTA needs you! 

Our school PTA works really hard to make a difference to the provision for our children through 

their fundraising. They really need some more help but don’t expect that everyone can help at every 

event or attend every meeting.  

 

If you would like to offer your support to the PTA, even helping out on 1 or 2 events, that would be 

most appreciated and will enable us to continue to offer these experiences at a discounted rate to 

parents.  If anyone is able to offer a small amount of their time to support the school's PTA then 

please contact the office and we can arrange an informal chat. It would be greatly appreciated. 

 

https://www.langtree.devon.sch.uk/web/school_meals_/628120
https://www.langtree.devon.sch.uk/web/home_learning/695825


   

 

   

 

Residentials 2025 

For years 5 and 6 we it has been a bonanza of residentials 

over the last few weeks. Prior the half term, the year 5’s 

made the mammoth pilgrimage to our capital London. While 

there, we took in a west end show, rode the London eye and 

took a gentile boat trip down the Thames amongst many other 

things. The children overwhelmingly voted the West end show 

and museums as their favourite activities so we will be sure to 

try and include these on the roster of events for next year.  
 

 

No sooner had we returned from London, than the year 6s took on the challenges of Georgeham: 

kayaking, surfing, abseiling were all on the agenda. We were so proud that every child rose to the 

occasion to complete all of the activities.  

 

 

Across both trips the children's behaviour was a credit to the school and themselves. For some of 

them it was the first or longest time they had been away from their families and they dealt with the 

difficulties of this with resilience.  

 

 

I would also like to thank the parents who drove their children 

over to Georgeham or indeed Barnstaple station at a very crisp 

6:00am for their children to participate in these residentials. 

Thank you as well to those of your that have expressed to us how 

much your children enjoyed the trip. A special thank you of course 

to Ms Bagley who gave up time with her family to accompany us to 

London overnight. She certainly kept us all laughing and enthused. 

With any luck we shall persuade her to join us again next year. 

 

 

 

 

ARE YOU WORRIED ABOUT YOUR CHILD'S ATTENDANCE? 

If you have concerns and would like some support to improve your child's attendance, please make an 

appointment to speak to our attendance lead Mrs Donna Clark. We want to work in partnership to 

ensure you feel supported in ensuring your child's attendance is the best it can be. 

There is a new web page available for parents to access if they are concerned about attendance and 

would like to find out more about Emotionally Based School Avoidance (EBSA). 

https://www.devon.gov.uk/support-schools-settings/inclusion/ebsa/ 

Please feel free to get in touch at any time for further support and signposting. 

 

 

https://www.devon.gov.uk/support-schools-settings/inclusion/ebsa/


   

 

   

 

Breakfast and Afterschool Club 

Please see the posters below for our Breakfast and Afterschool club. If you need to book a place for 

your child, please do so via Eduspot/SchoolMoney. Please note that there is a small cost for this 
provision. 

 

 

 

 



   

 

   

 

 



   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



   

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Have a great weekend and Bank Holiday! 
 


